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Guest Speaker – Tuesday  

 
Tuesday 9th June – Shelterbox – Mike Greenslade CEO 

 
Tuesday 16th June – Young Endeavour – William Koek, Ambassador 

 
If anyone is able to present, or knows someone willing to present, please contact me ASAP.  

If not you will get either Robert or myself again. 
 

Zoom Meeting ID: 969 683 2299 
 

Note: New time for meeting 5:30 pm   
 

Tulip Times Bulletin 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Announcements 
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Welcome 

Welcome: 

 

Invocation – Brian Elliott 

Article from SHN 
Bowral Uniting Church and Oz Harvest pantry 

provides help to Southern Highlands families in 

tough times   

  
Oz Harvest volunteer Frank Kelly and Rev Michael 
Earl prepare pantry boxes for people in need.  
A group of volunteers are harvesting goodwill and 
care for others at a Southern Highlands church. 

In fact volunteers from both the Bowral Uniting 
Church and Oz Harvest have been working 
together to ensure food reaches the table of many 
struggling families in the region. 

The Uniting Church Pantry was established about 
12 months ago to help local families in a time of 
need. 

The charitable service is currently providing food for 
between 50 and 60 families weekly. Each week 
volunteers meet on Tuesday and Wednesday at the 
Uniting Church premises in Bendooley Street, 
Bowral, to piece together boxes of food and 
personal items. 

The church leader Rev Michael Earl and Oz 
Harvest volunteer Frank Kelly sung the praises of 
several Highlands businesses and individuals who 
helped to ensure the charitable service could 
continue. 

"We have received ongoing donations from several 
businesses including Aldi Moss Vale, Harris Farm, 
Woolworths Bowral, Baker's Delight, Capital 
Chemist," Mr Kelly said. 

Rev Earl said the Rotary Club of Bowral-Mittagong 
had also been an ongoing supporter of the pantry. 

"Some businesses such as Capital Chemist donate 
both money and hygiene products," he said."We 
also receive wonderful donations from the 
community of mostly non-perishable products. 

"Several local schools including Bowral Public, 
Oxley College and the Southern Highlands 
Christian School are big contributors of non-
perishable food." 

Presentation – Don Graham 

Kokoda 2005 

When living in Wellington NSW Don and a 
group of guys used to spend weekends doing 
various activities including camping, 
bushwalking etc. They then decided to do 
Kokoda. 

 



Below is a selection of photos from the 
presentation. Most are self-explanatory. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Other members of the Club have either been to 
Kokoda and/or have family connections. The 
building in the picture above was constructed 
with the assistance of Rotary. Brian Elliott, 
Loiue , Lynton, Tony and others assisting with 
the .building. 

Tony then explained how his parents met 
during the way in PNG, where his father was in 
the Army and mother volunteered to go near 
the front line as a medic.  

Vicki, also had family connections with an 
uncle being awarded a bravery medal during 
the conflict. 

 
Sudoko of the week 

A prize for the first finished. 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
. Congratulations Neil on your industry recognition. Thank you Brian Ritson for the feed. 

 

 


